

From

THE CHAIR OF GOVERNORS, ST JOHN'S C of E SCHOOL STANMORE

The Reverend Paul M Reece BA, Dip. Adv. Psych. Whitchurch Rectory, St Lawrence Close, Edgware, HA8 6RB

Telephone: 020 8952 0019 Fax: 020 8537 0547

E-mail: paul.reece@london.anglican.org

31 March 2009

Heather Clements
Director of Schools and Children's Development
Harrow Council
Civic Centre
PO Box 22
Station Road
Harrow
HAI 2UW

Dear Heather Clements,

Statutory proposals published by St John's Church of England School Stanmore

I write formally on behalf of the Governing Body of St John's Church of England School Stanmore to confirm that we wish to proceed to lower the upper age limit of the school from September 2010 as published in our statutory proposals.

Three observations were received, one commented that "the children were still too young at Yr 7 to move to High School", the other two were in support of the proposals with one saying "about time too!"

We consider the silent assent of the majority reflects agreement within the school community with the proposals. We back this up by the evidence that out of a possible 60 Yr 6 children staying on for Yr 7 the normal pattern is that less than 20 of the original cohort do.

With every good wish,

Yours sincerely,

The Reverend Paul M Reece

